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WHO TO CALL AT ST. PAUL'S 

The Rev. Debbie Dennis, Incumbent: 705-726-1896 
The Rev. Joanne Bennett, Honorary Assistant: 705-734-0321 

Mike Sindrey, Rector's Warden, Special Events & Property Committee: 
705-817-5081 

Mimi Price, People's Warden, Church Treasurer: 705-721-8388 

Marilyn Hutchison, Deputy Peoples’ Warden: 705-791-6866 
Jerry Woodworth, Deputy Rector’s Warden: 705-727-1519 

George D. Timpson, Cemetery Board Chair, Publisher & Editor of The 
Chronicle:  705-294-0135; georgetimpson@rogers.com 

Cathy Turgeon, Church Receptionist: 705-722-7755 
Church Office: 705-722-7755 

Ann Timpson, Church Librarian: 705-294-0135 

Cindy Starnino, Envelope Secretary: 705-719-2075 
Email: office@stpaulsinnisfil.com 
Website:  www.stpaulsinnisfil.com 

Facebook:  St. Paul's Anglican Church, Innisfil 
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EDITOR'S MESSAGE 

by George D. Timpson 

 

Dear St. Paulians, 

This is the twenty-second edition of The St. Paul’s Chronicle and it deals with the 

three upcoming months of June to the end of August, 2025, as well as the events 

in our church life since March. 

In this issue we have our final submission from The Rev. Debbie Dennis, our 
Incumbent.  She is retiring at the end of July.  Debbie’s last service will be on 

June 29.  Her article is self explanatory and covers her entire life within the 
Ministry of Christ and the Priesthood.  On behalf of my wife, Ann, and me, I want 

to thank Debbie+ for the opportunities she has given me since we joined St. 
Paul’s in 2016.  Happy retirement, Debbie+, and may God bless you and Scott 

as you continue into your new chapter of life! 

On August 1, 2025, The Rev. Bill Welch will be our Priest-in Charge until a new 
Incumbent is appointed by the Bishop and the Search Committee.  Rev. Welch 

is quite happy with the traditional and family forms of Holy Communion.  We 

welcome him to our parish.  

I would like to thank Rev. Debbie, and Helen Steenkamer-Punshon, Mark and 
Kathy Hall, and my wife Ann for the pictures they have shared with me for 

inclusion.  These pictures show the atmosphere of the event and add a lot of 

lightness to a newsletter. 

Change in E-mail address: I have had to change my email address back to my 
old one: georgetimpson@rogers.com.  I was receiving too much scam mail 

demanding money on the address with gmail.  Please make this change in your 

contact list. 

The next edition of The Chronicle will be released on Sunday, August 24, 2025.  
The deadline for submissions will be Thursday, August 14, 2025.  Earlier 

submission of articles is always welcomed. 

With regard to the calendar of events at the back of the newsmagazine, I assure 

you that every effort is made to ensure accuracy; however, as time progresses, 

plans change, and some timings/events do, too. 

Please remember that church services alternate between Traditional using the 
BAS, and Contemporary.  Traditional services are the 1st and 3rd Sundays, with 
Contemporary being celebrated on the 2nd and 4th Sundays.  If there is a 5th 

Sunday, it is a combination service. 

mailto:georgetimpson@rogers.com
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I hope that you will keep this copy of The Chronicle on your coffee table for 

frequent reference so that you are aware of what is happening at St. Paul’s! 

For the record, this edition consists of 5,352 words.   

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

 

 

 

There are no obituaries to report this edition.  We are a healthy and 
strong congregation! 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
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DEBBIE’S DESK, RETIREMENT REFLECTIONS 

by The Rev. Debbie Dennis 

 

The editor of this publication, George Timpson, asked me to do a retrospective of 

my time at St. Paul’s.  I began my ministry with you on August 1, 2006 so that 

is a few years to reflect upon!  Undertaking this process has been a rewarding 

and satisfying experience.  Join me as I stroll down memory lane. 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY 

Close to my heart has been our Children’s Ministry.  I believe that if we sow good 

seeds, when the stuff of life happens, children and later adults have a solid 

foundation to make sense of disappointment, pain and grief.  The goal is to have 

them associate church with inclusion and acceptance and integrity.  

I channeled my inner grandma creating crafts for Messy Church, our Jesus 

Party, and our Deep Blue Sunday School curriculum.  We had Pioneer Club 

afterschool on Wednesday.  We had end of Sunday School/June picnics with 

informal worship.  And during my almost twenty years with you, three times we 

had a large Sunday School and ‘tween youth group. 

 

 

Messy Church Group Photo, 2013 
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Messy Church Group Photo, 2012 

Messy Church Group Photo, 2015 
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Messy Church Group Photo, Valentines, 2023 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Messy Church Group Photo, Good Friday, 2024 
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I will forever be grateful to Doris Neelin, a retired primary teacher who directed 

our Christmas and Easter Pageants.  My son Aaron and his peers grew up at St. 

Paul’s and now I have the privilege of baptizing their children.  Here are some 

photos: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Doris Neelin Pageants, Christmas and Easter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mary, Jesus’ manger and animals 



10 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Angels 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Pageant – My son, Aaron, was Jesus 



11 
 

 

CONTEMPORARY WORSHIP 

We began our Contemporary service three years after I arrived at St. Paul’s.  It 

has undergone many evolutions including us receiving a 14K Our Faith, Our 

Hope Grant from the diocese to upgrade our entire media system.  Thank you to 

Gil Boeckler, Richard Russell and Frances Oakley-Marshall for their leadership 

in this. 

Our 4:30 pm Christmas Eve service brought excitement and crowds as we 

attempted to find an engaging and creative way to depict the Sacred Story of 

Jesus’ birth.  I love the Candy’s Maker’s Witness which tells us about the 

symbolism behind the candy cane and The Grinch Who Stole Christmas, 

reminding us that even those with “spiders in their soul” are worthy of 

redemption and inclusion. 

We learned how to “do church” during the Covid pandemic which meant that 

parishes were pushed to learn new skills and do online worship.  We are now 

forever a hybrid Church.  We will have in person services which are livestreamed.  

Me learning this was nothing short of the grace of God! 

ADULT EDUCATION 

I love to learn and I love to teach.  The adult education courses that we have 

participated in together have been highlights for me.  It is pure gift to see 

someone make a connection and grow deeper in the knowledge and love of Christ 

Jesus. 

Shortly after I began at St. Paul’s, we launched Stringing Pearls, focusing on 

various portions of Holy Scripture often using Henrietta Mears’ What The Bible 

Is All About.  Mears was Billy Graham’s bible teacher and excelled at making 

scripture understandable and inspirational.  We spent two years on the New 

Testament, focusing on the Gospels and Paul’s Epistles.  And one year on Hebrew 

Scripture.  Tuesday afternoon was a cherished time for me and many others. 

I also am proud of the work we did on studying our relationship with First 

nations peoples as our attempt to bring healing and work toward reconciliation. 

And most recently, we have turned to Amplify, “Christian Netflix” distributed by 

the United Methodist Church, to use video presentation by various scholars. 
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Some of the books used for Adult Education 

FUNERAL MINISTRY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Norm (absent) and Marlee Kennedy, Frank and Queenie Little 
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In most parishes, pastoral visitors do the friendly visiting with parish members 

and those who are shut-in.  I have always been privileged to do Sacramental 

Ministry including Prayers for the Dying.  It has been to walk on holy ground 

and it is a deeply moving and emotional experience.  After twenty years, parish 

members have become like family who I have written many chapters with.  There 

have been so many faithful departed, each of them having left their indelible and 

unique mark on the parish. 

OUTREACH   

I am proud of the monies that we have raised and donated to various charities 

over the last two decades.  Soup lunches to our Angel Tree, we have supported 

The Busby Center, Barrie Food Bank, CMHA, and Youth Haven to name a few.  

We sent Children’s Ministry resources to Yellowknife, medication to Venezuela, 

sweaters to Syria, eye glasses to Kenya and supported disaster relief through 

PWRDF. 

Angel Tree 2019 – Donations received 
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SPECIAL EVENTS 

Many thanks to Cathy Turgeon who along with myself put the coffee pot on for 

many years for our Thursday afternoon seniors’ Drop-In.  A highlight has been 

our Christmas Senior’s Tea with our trivia games and impromptu pageant. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Marilyn Jenkinson, Mark Hall, Cathy Turgeon, and Mimi Price 

 

Christmas Tea --group photo of 2024 
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CHRISTMAS BAZAAR:    

I delighted in the days leading up to our bazaar when so many of us worked to 

set up our respective tables and simply enjoyed spending time together as we 

did it.  I tried to make something unique each year and some items were more of 

a hit than others.  

Outdoor signs and t-

shirts were two of those 

hits.   

 

Photos of crafts made for the Christmas Bazaar 

PARISH SUPPERS:  

We have enjoyed spending time with each other, chatting over a delicious meal 
which also raised funds for the parish.  Thank you to 
our “chefs” Phyllis Crews, Norman Thompson, 

Marilyn Hutchison, Mike Sindrey and Father Ken 

Roguszka. 

George and Phyllis Crews   Rebekah Thompson, Debbie+, Norman Thompson 
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I grew up as a “cradle Anglican” and the parish church was always a loving 

community for my family.  I am blessed to have always known Jesus and was 

taught to worship, pray and learn.  I have included the photograph of me when 

I was ordained to the diaconate in 1987 and then one of me on my tenth 

anniversary as your Incumbent.  Life-changing for me was meeting my  

 

Ordination to the Diaconate at St. James, 1987 

10th Anniversary at St. Paul’s 

in 2016 

 

 

 

 

 

“Boy Scout” Scott.  This is our favourite wedding photo (July 27, 2013). 
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I have included some photographs of precious memories over the last 20 years 

and those who offered themselves for leadership. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Retirement Party for Barb Philips (centre), with Debbie+ (left), and 

Churchwardens Ron Chatten, Phyllis Crews, Wanda Dickey, and Bill Irwin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ron Chatten, Debbie+, Rev. Karl Ross, and Barry Smith 
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100th Birthday for George Deason (left), with Janet Sidaway, Barry Smith, and 

Phyllis Crews 

 

 

Bishop Fenty, centre, with Lay Readers Anita Farmer, David Martin, George 

Souter, and Mimi Price, 2017 
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Fashion Show “models” – Siobhan Duncan-Kemp, Cathy Turgeon. Barbara 

Martin, Francis Oakley-Marshall, Cindy Starnino 

 

There are so many more memories of people and events that I simply could not 

list them all.  I have been inspired by those who offered their time, talent and 

treasure in various ways like churchwardens, lay worship leaders, ministry 

leaders and the small but important ministries of hospitality.   

I give thanks for being able to earn a living doing something that I love and believe 

has made a difference.  

 I look forward to whatever the Spirit has next as I begin a new chapter.                                

In Christian Love, Debbie+ 

 

 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * *  * 
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BRIAN LUSCOMBE AWARDED KING CHARLES III 

CORONATION MEDAL 

For 30 years, Brian Luscombe, a member of our parish here at St. Paul’s, has 

protected communities in Ontario.  He began as a constable with the Toronto 
Police Service and then moved on to working with the OPP.  In 2020, Brian retired 

as a Sergeant.  During this time, he also served as a citizen soldier in the 
Canadian Forces Reserves for 32 years and attained the rank of Major.  Now 
Brian holds a leadership role at the CFB Borden as commander of the plans 

officer. 

Brian was deployed three times on domestic operations with the army reserve: -

- in the 1998 Ontario-Quebec Ice Storm as a platoon commander; in the 2005 
water crises in northern Ontario as site commander; and in the 2019 flooding in 

Bracebridge and Ottawa Valley as Officer Commanding Administration Company 

(logistics operations). 

Brian was awarded the Governor General’s Commendation for Bravery as a 
Toronto Police officer for a rescue in a smoke-filled apartment where he got to 

kick the door in.  He has always had lots of excitement in both careers. 

His service doesn’t end there!  He has always given back whether it be as a Scout 
leader, fencing coach, or community volunteer.  Today he continues at CFB 

Borden and may retire in a few years. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Major Brian Luscombe receives the King Charles III Coronation Medal from 

John Brassard, MP for Barrie-Innisfil 
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BOOKS AND THINGS IN THE LIRARY 

by Ann Timpson, Church Librarian 

As always in the July issue of The Chronicle, our display is about 

Canadian items.  I started this with showing Canadian movie 
stars when I first became Church Librarian and my report began 
with the question “Did you know that Moses married a 

Canadian?”  Well, in Cecil B. DeMille’s epic film, the man playing Moses chooses 
Zipporah, one of the daughters of Jethro, priest of Midian.  That role was played 

by Yvonne de Carlo, who was born in Vancouver, British Columbia.   

Last year, I lauded Lynne Johnson of Elliot Lake, Ontario, who for years has 

drawn the cartoon For Better or for Worse, as well as Jannette Oke, who has 
written many books about the early days of Canada’s west.  Several of these have 

been made into movies, which we also have.  

Being one not to blow my own trumpet, I also told about a series of studies I 

wrote for young people called How We Got the Bible in English.  It’s quite a 
fascinating story.  For instance, did you know that Henry VIII commissioned a 
translation of the Scriptures into English?  The work was at the urging of Thomas 

Cranmer, the first English Anglican Archbishop of Canterbury.  It was called the 
Great Bible and was certainly big, about the size of the old Toronto phonebooks, 

and was chained in place!  Nobody could sneak off with it.  You see, Henry wasn’t 

just Honeymoon Harry, the much-married monarch.   

But now let’s look at present Canadian works in the library.  One which was 
written by a lady from Manitoba, has the title I am the Prodigal; I am the Eldest.  

We also have four novels by Susan Anne Nason.   

Another Canadian author is Susan Orchard, who writes about a detective who 

looks for stolen art works.  If you’re familiar with Impressionist artists, you’ll 
appreciate the humour in titles like A Man and His Monet and Another Day, 

Another Dali.     

A book of Bible-based cartoons is What’s That Funny Look on Your Faith?  We 

have used cartoons from this book in previous publications. 

Two books in our collection have won Canadian literary awards.  They are If I 
Just Had Two Wings and Hannah’s Suitcase.  The first book tells of slaves 
escaping to Canada using the Underground Railroad.  A map of their route at 

the beginning of the story shows how they walk (!) from American states 
bordering the Gulf of Mexico to Chatham, Ontario!  The story also tells of 

passwords so the slaves know who to trust.  Many of the people who helped 
escaping slaves were Quakers, who abhorred slavery.  Their assistance could 

also mean arrest and imprisonment.   
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The second title tells of a Japanese gentleman who has set up a Holocaust 
Museum in Tokyo.  When the young curator asked for an actual artifact from the 

concentration camps, she received a suitcase labeled Hannah, with the German 
word for orphan.  The book tells of the search to find just who Hannah was.  In 

the book, we also meet a gentleman from Toronto, who can answer all these 

questions. 

Finally, we have an all-Canadian recording of highlights from Handel’s Messiah, 
with Sir Ernest Macmillan conducting the Toronto Symphony Orchestra and 
soloists Lois Marshall and Jon Vickers.  The work was recorded by Beaver 

Records.  You can’t get much more Canadian than that!!! 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * *   

 

PRAYER SHAWL 

MINISTRY 

by Helen Steenkamer-
Punshon, Co-ordinator 

 

 
I believe that we are finally in Spring!  There are birds chirping, leaves budding 
out, flowers starting to bloom and I was overwhelmed the other day by this 
magnificent Magnolia tree just down the street from where I live.  Literally took 

my breath away and I returned home to get my camera to take a picture and 
preserve that beauty as best as possible. 

 
We have also had a number of beautiful moments and celebrations over the past 
few weeks that will become very cherished memories.   

 
The wedding of Jean Oldershaw’s son, Jim and his beautiful bride, Dee, was a 
lovely day that spoke of a mature love that flourished and was celebrated in a 

wedding ceremony that joined the two of them in Matrimony. 
 

There was also a wonderful celebration of Jean Oldershaw’s 95th Birthday.  So 
many commented that they wanted to be just like her when they grow up which 
speaks to the fact of how extremely special, she is.  Jean is such a positive role 

model.  Always has a smile on her face, is involved in so many activities, donates 
her time and resources to earning funds for St. Paul’s and is always such a 

delight to be around.  We are indeed so very blessed to have her in our Church 
Family. 
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The Prayer Shawl Ministry was honoured and privileged to gift blankets for these 
two events to show the love and support from the people of St Paul’s. 

 
If you know of any other events coming up in the future, please let us know so 
that we can acknowledge and celebrate them.  You can always leave a message 
with Cathy at the Office or speak to me after Church on Sundays. 

 
We all know by now that Rev. Debbie is retiring at the end of June.  We were 

asked to share just how Rev. Debbie has had a role in our Ministries.  Just over 
11 years ago in January of 2014 I approached Rev. Debbie with the idea of 
starting up a Prayer Shawl Ministry after hearing of the heart wrenching news of 

Amanada and Augustin losing their daughter during childbirth.  My Mom had 
been involved in such a Ministry in her Church and I felt that it might be of 

benefit for St. Paul’s as well.  Rev. Debbie was all for it and said that it would be 
completely in my control so that she could devote her time to where she was 
most needed.  We haven’t looked back since and I am so very grateful that our 

Ministry has flourished and made a difference in the lives of so many people.  
Infinite thanks Rev. Debbie for allowing us to do what we can to show love and 
support to the people of St. Paul’s and beyond.   

 
Our Prayer Shawl Group meets every 2nd Wednesday of the month, 9:30 – 11:00-

ish a.m. and we welcome anyone who would like to join us in this Ministry.  We 
can supply you with yarn, needles/hooks and patterns.  There are no quotas or 
skill levels required.  It’s all about fellowship, sharing and working together to 

make a difference in a positive way for others. 
 

Many of the crocheted/knitted items made are done so using the makers’ own 
resources but we have also been incredibly fortunate to have received many yarn 
and financial donations.  For all donations and support received we are honoured 

and extremely grateful.  A gigantic “Thank You” to all!!! 
 
 

 
Hagar The Horrible 
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Blanket for Jim and Dee’s Wedding Blanket for Jean Oldershaw’s 
95th Birthday 

 
 

 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
What’s God goanna do with all that money? 
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PEOPLES’ WARDEN’S & TREASURER’S 
 REPORT 

 
by Mimi Price 

 

 
This summer, as you enjoy time with family and friends, remember that your 
faith community is praying for you.  We are fortunate to belong to a community 

that believes that each of us is part of the whole and that we are stronger because 

we are part of this caring community. 

St. Paul’s will celebrate its 175th anniversary in 2026!  St. Paul’s was established 
in 1851.  How incredible is that?  Think of the number of people who have sat in 

the pews we sit in today.  What are their stories?  How did their worship at St. 
Paul’s enrich their lives?  How many children were part of the Christmas 
pageants over all those years, who were they and where are they now?  While the 

front of the church has been re-arranged, there were choir stalls and think of all 
those who sang to and of God’s glory.  The story of our church continues to be 

written today.  

It is up to us to continue the story.  What will that story look like?  What can we 

do to continue a story that has endured so long? 

Some people do not think that church is “cool.”  Well, whether cool or not, church 

is the opportunity to live out one’s life purpose. We know that God created us for 
a reason and that each of us has the potential to make this world a better place.  

When we meet each week, we meet in our Lord’s presence, and He gives us grace 
to get on with our lives in His service.  What we do directly impacts the spirit of 
St. Paul’s.  If we can continue to build the spirit of St. Paul’s into all those who 

cross our door, then we are doing what God wants to do.  While we may not see 

what that is today, it will be evident in time. 

Our individual talents enhance our church and enable us to continue the work 
of St. Paul’s to build community.  Whether that is through our monetary givings 

or the talents we share, St. Paul’s is richer for it.  Each of us, through God, 
shares their worth and we as St. Paul’s community are better for it.  It is in 

sharing what we have that God shines brightest. 

So, 175 years from now with your continued support, the story of St. Paul’s will 
be one of faith in God’s plan for us, God’s grace, and a bright light for our 

community. 

The following pictures were taken on Clean-up Day, Saturday, May 24, 2025.  

Thank you to those people who helped! 
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* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
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ST. PAUL’S CEMETERY BOARD NEWS 

 

by George D. Timpson 

Chair, St. Paul’s Cemetery Board 

 
 

The Cemetery Board is alive and well with lots of things happening!  So far this 

year, the Cemetery Board has held one general business meeting: April 30, 2025. 
Our next general meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 8, 2025. 

 
Over the last year or two, I have referred to the request from Metrolinx to raise 
the hydro lines above the railway tracks in preparation for the double tracking 

to occur.  I am pleased to report that the hydro lines requested by Metrolinx have 
been raised by InnPower Corporation. 

 
In the past few months, we have had some problems to deal with in the property.  
Vandalism – in the sense of breaking windows on our vault building – have been 

replaced with plywood.   
 
As well the March ice storm caused some damage to our trees.  This was 

remedied and cleaned up by an arborist.  No major damage occurred. 
 

We have had to adopt a policy that the cemetery is closed from November to the 
end of March due to “slip and slide” and the prohibitive cost of obtaining 
insurance should an incident happen.   

 
On Sunday, June 1, 2025, we celebrated Cemetery Sunday with a special service 
to which many who have deceased relatives within the cemetery were invited.  A 

delicious luncheon was served to all present in the parish hall at the cost of the 
cemetery Board.  It was a windy day with low temperatures but sunshine!  There 

are pictures from this event on the back cover of this edition of The Chronicle. 
 
I want to thank all the members of the Board as their input and knowledge of 
activities helps to guide us as we make decisions.  As well, I have to recognize 
our cemetery operators, Sanderson Monument Co. Ltd. of Orillia who have cared 

for our cemetery grounds for many years and their work certainly shows! 
 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
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RECTOR’S WARDEN’S REPORT 
 

by Mike Sindrey, Chair, Property Committee 

   

   
I would like to take this occasion to thank Rev. Debbie for her many years (19) 
of service here at St. Paul’s.  She has been a wonderful spiritual leader, 
counsellor, and friend to us all.  I wish her a safe and very happy retirement.  

She certainly deserves it her many years of ministry. 

We had a very successful plant sale thanks to Mark and Kathy Hall, along with 
Eleanor Beamish.  Thanks to all those who helped out.  It was a very cold day 
for May 31, 2025, with strong NW winds and not much sunshine!  Pictures from 

this event are on the inside back cover of this edition of The Chronicle. 

Our upcoming events include Corn Roast and BBQ on Saturday, August 16, 

2025, and the Regathering Dinner in September (date to be announced). 

I hope you all have a safe and enjoyable summer! 

 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

LIVING BETTER ON LESS 

By Anna Thomson, St. Paul’s Parishioner 

Just a few lines to thank Rev. Debbie for organizing our six-week course entitled 

“Living Better on Less”. 

From the Sunday morning announcements, it sounded very interesting and very 

much geared towards the 55+ members of the congregation.  

Week 1: Digital Literacy  

It was a refresher course on being aware of many of the frauds and scams that 

plague us by all types of social media.  You cannot be too cautious. 

Week 2: Staying Connected 

It is vital we stay connected to as many people as possible.  The older we get, the 

more this is a challenge.  Volunteering combats loneliness.  
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Week 3: Medical Conversations and Values 

We were introduced to a life long “Long Term Care” person named Robin.  She 
explained to us the need for a “substitute decision maker”.  This person, along 
with all members of your close family network, should be aware of all your “end 

of life” wishes.  A hard subject to bring up, but as one of our members said, 

“Talking about it doesn’t make it come any faster”. 

Week 4: Optimizing Quality of Life 

Again, Robin gave us many pointers on how to keep ourselves well, active and 
engaged before and during our 55+ years.  Protect your heart and brain.  Be 
aware of body weight, cholesterol, diabetes, blood pressure, exercise, be socially 

active, reduce stress and laugh a lot.  Find something you enjoy and have fun.  

Week 5: Planning for future housing needs 

Many questions were discussed regarding where we would like to live out our 

final 20 years.  Would it be in our family home, a condo, long term care home or 
with a friend or family member.  There were also questions around how this 
would be financed.  Nobody has a crystal ball to predict when and how your 

future housing needs will change.  We just need to be aware of the possibilities 

of these changes.  

Week 6: Transportation 

At 30, you cannot imagine life without a driver’s license.  At 75, it’s a real 
possibility.  We were joined this day be two very knowledgeable persons from the 
Town of Innisfil.  They explained current means of transportation within and 

outside of the Town.  They also gave us a vision of what the future may be like.  
There are options to consider but each area has different possibilities for help 

and it would be wise to get familiar with them before the need arises.  

A worthwhile seminar.  

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
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JUNE  2025 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

1 

10:00 AM 

Service 

Easter 7 

THC 

2 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

3 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM  A.A 

 

4 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

5 

 

 

 

 

 

6 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

 

7 

 

 

 

 

8 

10:00 AM 

Service 

Pentecost 

FHC 

 

9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM  A.A. 

11 

 

9:30 AM  

Prayer 

Shawl 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

13 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

14 

 

 

 

15 

10:00 AM 

Service 

Pentecost 1 

THC 

 

 

16 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

17 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM  A.A. 

18 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

19 

 

 

10:30 AM 

PEC 

. 

 

6:00 PM 

Painswick 

Horticultural 

 

 

20 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

21 

 

 

 

1:00 -4:00 

PM 

Rev. 

Debbie’s 

Farewell 

Party 

 

22 

10:00 AM 

Service 

Pentecost 2 

FHC 

 

23 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

24 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM  A.A. 

25 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

26 

 

 

 

 

27 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

28 

 

 

29 

10:00 AM 

Service 

Pentecost 3 

Soup 

Luncheon 

Faithworks 

 

 

 

30 

  

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM  A.A. 

 

 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 
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JULY  2025 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 

FHC = 

Family Holy 

Communion 

 

 

 

THC = 

Traditional 

Holy 

Communion 

using BAS 

 

 

1 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM  A.A. 

2 

 

 

3 

 

 

 

 

4 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

5 

 

 

 

 

6 

10:00 AM 

Pentecost 4 

Morning 

Prayer 

Mimi Price 

 

7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM  A.A. 

9 

 

9:30 AM  

Prayer 

Shawl 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

11 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

12 

 

 

 

 

13 

10:00 AM 

Pentecost 5 

Morning 

Prayer 

Mimi Price 

 

14 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM  A.A. 

16 

 

 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

17 

 

 

 

 

 

18 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

19 

 

 

 

20 

10:00 AM 

Pentecost 6 

Morning 

Prayer 

 

21 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

22 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM  A.A 

23 

 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

24 

 

 

 

 

 

25 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

26 

 

 

 

27 

 

10:00 AM 

Pentecost 7 

3 Baptisms 

Rev. Debbie 

28 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

29 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM  A.A 

 

 

30 

 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

31 
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AUGUST  2025 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

31 

10:00 AM 

Service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

2 

 

 

3 

10:00 AM 

Service 

Pentecost 8 

Rev. Bill 

Welch (first 

service) 

THC 

 

4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM  A.A. 

6 

 

 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

9 

 

 

 

10 

10:00 AM 

Service 

Pentecost 9 

FHC 

 

11 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM  A.A. 

 

 

13 

 

9:30 AM  

Prayer 

Shawl 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

14 

 

 

Deadline for 

Submissions 

to the next 

Chronicle 

 

 

 

15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

16 

 

 

 

 

 

5:00 PM 

Corn Roast 

& BBQ 

17 

10:00 AM 

Service 

Pentecost 10 

THC 

 

18 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

19 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM  A.A. 

20 

 

 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

21 

 

 

 

6:00 PM 

Painswick 

Horticultural 

 

22 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

23 

 

 

 

24 

10:00 AM 

Service 

Pentecost 11 

FHC 

 

 

 

25 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

26 

 

 

 

7:30 PM  A.A. 

 

27 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

28 

 

 

29 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

 

30 
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CHILDREN’S COLOURING PAGES 
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PLANT SALE & UPSCALE GARAGE SALE – MAY 31, 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here is Mimi Price who went home and got her electric chainsaw after three 

others conked out during the clean-up on Saturday, May 24, 2025. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Flowers at the Plant Sale on a cold and windy day 
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CEMETERY SUNDAY – JUNE 1, 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Desert Table  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Main Course of Chicken Parmigiana, etc.  Very good! 

 


